Minutes

Indiana Rural Safety & Health Council

May 3, 2012

Amy Kraft, President called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. at the Farm Bureau Building in Indianapolis. Those present were:
Bill Field, Purdue
Amy Kraft, Farm Bureau

Ernie Sheldon, ISU

Steve Wettschurack, Purdue


The minutes of the March 20, 2012 meeting were approved as distributed with a couple of minor edits.

Ernie Sheldon provided a Treasurer’s Report that is attached. A summary is as follows:
	Checking
	$2,055.04

	Money Market
	9,509.79

	Savings
	12,901.61

	CD
	20,000.00

	TOTAL
	$44,466.44



It was agreed that the Council would proceed with ordering 20,000 copies of Careful Country and 15,000 copies of Weeds in Our Garden for resale to safety programs. Bill Field would contact recent purchasers of the material and invite them to order at a discount, if received before printing. It may be the beginning of July before the order is received. The price would be about .60¢/copy plus shipping in case lots.

Steve Wettschurack reported on ongoing grain rescue/safety-related training for first responders. Classes are being scheduled for the summer. Two classes on general farm rescue have been scheduled. Steve is also being invited to other states including Ohio and Michigan to conduct training. The program retains it sustainable, but as travel costs increase the registration fee will have to increase.


Ernie Sheldon agreed to bring square donuts from Terre Haute to the next meeting.


Amy will coordinate an ad for the next FFA Impact magazine that will focus on the Forum in September. No one knew if a site had been determined, so she can’t do the ad. It is due to FFA by July 5. Bill Field will contact Clauss Manufacturing in Columbus to explore the possibility of hosting the Forum at their facility.


Steve Wettschurack summarized farm-related fatalities that have occurred since the beginning of the year. Reports included skid steer loaders, tractor overturns, the suffocation of a child in grain, and a death during tree trimming.


Amy led a discussion on how we can increase the public footprint of the Council to both increase farm safety awareness and participation in the Council. Amy will explore potential social marketing avenues. Bill Field will explore with Kate Hamm about working with Amy on developing a greater web presence.


The next meeting was scheduled for Thursday, June 7 at 10:00 a.m. It will be at the Farm Bureau Building, 225 South East Street, Indianapolis.


The meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m.
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